

Newsletter 30, Sharine, April 2024



Sharine Brigitha

Missionary at La Roca Church, Lima, Peru

Mission's focus:

Counselling Education Evangelism Discipleship

Contact information:

Address: Avenida Las Palmas Lote 3. José Gálvez. Pachacamac Lima, Perú.

E-mail: sbrigitha@World-Reach.org/ jinebrig@gmail.com

Telephone:(051)-916065863

WhatsApp: (051)-931-860-321

Dear brother/ collaborator.

Warm Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, who gives us years of life and abundant grace to do His work. In this letter I will share about the celebration of the 'unborn child' and the 20th anniversary of the school, among other things.

Celebration of the 'unborn child'

This year we celebrated the day of the 'unborn child. The date on which this is celebrated worldwide is March the 25th. On March the 24th 'La Roca' dedicated time to the value and importance of the life of every human being God created. In this context we are reminded that abortion and euthanasia are deeds that God hates (Exodus 20:13)



Majority of workers at Prenatal Centre

Celebration of the 20th anniversary of the school



Presentation for Primary school

On April 5th we celebrated the 20th anniversary of 'La Roca Christian School'. We had presentations in which the history of the school was reviewed. The key person in this was our sister Ruth Barriento who went to Peru in the first place to home school her niece Priscilla.

After that, this plan was enlarged by the petitions of other mothers to include their kids as well. Finally, the Lord provided a classroom each year. And today we count 6 groups of graduates of Secondary school (2018 to 2023). God is faithful and continues to work forming followers of Christ for His eternal kingdom (1Corinthians 3:7). All honor and glory to our Lord Jesus Christ.

Thanksgiving:

- For God's provision and care;
- For new English teachers at school;
- For favors of God;
- For contact and ministry to new believers;
- For new friends in Christ.

Prayer petitions:

- Provision for a dental treatment I need to do;
- For faithfulness and joy for all who serve at Casitas;
- For continuation of discipleship of Luhana;
- Health and protection of my mother;
- Progress in the construction of the third floor of the school;
- Wisdom, discernment and right priorities in God's work.



Our school team

First Workshop for parents



A view of the general session

On April 12th we organized our first workshop for the parents of the school. The theme was: "How to be a parent of influence." The number of parents that participated was about 180 thanks to the Lord, for the purpose of these workshops is to give the parents tools for a biblical upbringing.

Visitor at 'New dawning' church

I am thankful to God for the opportunity to share the word of God with the ladies at the church of Manchay on April 24th. The topic was: "The real family of God". It is always a pleasure to share with other sisters in Christ and to learn from them, especially of how God is working in their lives

Cell group at Casitas



Group evangelism March 1st



Class for the older kids at Casitas

On March 1st we restarted with our cell group at Casitas after summer holidays. We had an evangelistic program. Please pray for us for protection, faithfulness, perseverance of our team at Casitas.

Final Word

A word of thanksgiving to our Lord who made it possible for me to accomplish 5 years in Peru on April 30th. Many thanks go to you as well for your faithfulness as a collaborator in the work of the Lord. Continue praying for Gods work in me and through me, for His glory!

Your servant in Christ,

Sharine Brigitha